From:

To: Governor Rick Scott

Office of Governor Rick Scott

State of Florida

The Capitol

400 S. Monroe St.

Tallahassee, FL 32399-000

USA

Dear Governor Scott:

For more than 20 years Lancelot Uriley Armstrong has been awaiting execution on Florida's Death Row. He is to be executed, although there is serious doubt as to his guilt. Since 1976 the criminal courts of the United States have condemned to death a fairly large number of its capital defendants, many of whose innocence was later proven beyond doubt, whose witnesses have withdrawn their statements and, in many a case, on the basis of false testimony.

It has been shown that the imposition of the death penalty is rife with corruption, incompetence, race and class bias and human error. In 2012, for example, Damon Thibodeaux was released from Louisiana's death row after spending 15 years awaiting execution. Thibodeaux became the 300th innocent person freed from a U.S. prison based on DNA testing. Often the innocent are killed.

According to the Death Penalty Information Center, executions in America are in decline. Only nine of America's 33 executing states made use of the death penalty in 2012. In January, Gov. Martin O'Malley of Maryland expressed his plan to eliminate his state's death penalty. In Arkansas Gov. Mike Beebe recently stated a willingness to end capital punishment in his state. And more than a year ago Oregon's Gov. John Kitzhaber declared a moratorium, suspending the operation of his state's execution machinery (preparations for a death penalty repeal bill are presently underway in Oregon).

Europe, Canada, Australia and nearly the entire Western world forbids capital killing.

I urgently request Your Honor to not execute Lancelot U. Armstrong, and to either commute his death sentence to a prison sentence of life if he is deemed demonstrably guilty or grant him immediate release from imprisonment if you determine that his guilt cannot be proven.

Respectfully submitted:
